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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8th November 2011 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash,  D Lewis, Mrs P Homewood, J Smith, N Thom, P 
Venning, Lee Kidd Community Warden,  Borough Councillor M Burgess, John Bunneett, Chief 
Executive of Ashford Borough Council, Michelle Byrne the Funding & Partnership Officer at 
ABC, 4 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2348.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllrs Mrs S Mash and P Venning declared an interest in 
agenda item 12. Minute number 2359.

2349.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

2350.
Apologies and reason for absence:   None

The meeting was adjourned for the public session


During this time John Bunnett spoke to the meeting with regard to piloting a village Handyman Scheme. 

2351.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th October 2011:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record.

2352. 
Matters Arising:  None

2353.
To further consider the proposed piloting of the Handyman Scheme:  Having heard from John Bunnett during the Public Session all agreed that this was a good opportunity for the village. The Chairman suggested that another meeting be held, for those Cllrs interested, to take this further and to report back to the next Council meeting.  Clerk to obtain dates. 

2354.
Half MUGA update: Cllr Lewis had attended the grants panel meeting at Ashford.  The Clerk reported that we have been awarded a grant of £6000 from the ABC Community Grants.  There is also £1000  from the ABC Youth Fund and £200 from the Ashford Youth Forum Trust available to us. The Council will need to make up £1574 to make up to the total cost of £5824 for the supply of the half MUGA and £2950 for the tarmac.  The Offer of Award has been completed and returned to ABC.  Officers at ABC will be helping with delivery.

2355.
To consider rewording Part 1 a) & b) and Part 2b) of the Scale of Cemetery Fees & Charges:  After a short discussion it was agreed to leave the wording as it is.

2356.   To consider purchasing a Salt Bin for the Forge Meads area:  Clerk had received an e-mail from ABC.  Parish Councils are now able to purchase their own bins. Parish Councils will have to pay for the salt but it hasn't been agreed as to whether KCC will fill it and recharge the Councils or whether we have to fill it ourselves.  After a short discussion it was agreed that Clerk should enquire as to whether we could have a salt bag instead.

2357.
To consider commenting on the Neighbourhood Planning Regulations:  Agreed that Cllr Venning look at this linked with the Community Led Plan.

2358. 
To consider commenting on the Community Infrastructure Levy:  Clerk to comment that Cllrs support it going to Parish Level.

At this point Cllrs Mash and Venning left the meeting

2359.
To consider restoring the two Chest Tombs to the East end of the Church:  Dr Lloyd-Smith has informed the Clerk that he has been reminded by the Registrar at the Diocese that the Council 
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is responsible for the ancient chest tombs.  They are in a very poor state of repair and date from 1650.  Photos were circulated. An estimate of £3,300 has been received.  After a short discussion it was agreed that Clerk should ask Dr. Lloyd-Smith for a report on the historical significance before any action be taken.

Cllrs Mash and Venning returned to the meeting.

2360.
To consider the proposed budget for 2012/13:  Cllr Lewis explained the figures to the meeting.  In view of the discussions taking place with regard to the Handyman Scheme it was agreed that the running costs be revised for the next meeting.

2361.   Correspondence:


a)  Lee Kidd, Community Warden – Bus Shelter project – The total cost of repainting the bus shelter is expected to be £51.05.  Lee had explained during the public session that he hopes to get volunteers to help him.  Cllrs agreed to this expenditure and the Clerk asked that receipts should be obtained.


For noting:


b)  Quotation received from Caloo for Outdoor Fitness Equipment. This had been received too late to be considered.


c)  ABC – Recycle for Ashford app 


d)  Kent BTCV – Thank you for donation towards Tree Warden Scheme


Previously Circulated


e)  CPRE – How to respond to planning applications     f)  ABC – Housing News     g)  ABC – Parish Forum Report of 20/7/11     h)  Boundary Commission for England – The 2013 Review of Parliamentary constituencies in England.     i)  Oast to Coast – Autumn issue     j) BTCV Pond Warden Scheme     k)  Local Council Review     l)KALC – Notice of 64th AGM and Annual Report 


Forwarded by E-mail


m)  KALC – Draft National Planning Policy Framework      n)  ABC – Leader's Announcements     
o)  ABC – Forward Plan of Key Decisions Nov 11 to Feb 12    p)  Came & Co – Parish Matters 
Autumn 2011     q)  KCC Winter Weather preparations     r)  KCC – Kent Mineral & Waste Sites 
Dev. Plan Documents     s)  KALC Parish News November     t)  Southern Water News – Summer 
2011     u)  Kent Fire & Rescue Service consultation     v)  Kent Fire & Rescue Service – Towards 
2020

2362.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance:   Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed.   




b)
Planning:  



Decisions received:



11/0096/AS  39 Swan Street – Two storey extension to back of property to extend galley 


          kitchen into kitchen/diner & provide master bedroom with en-suite













           Granted



Appeal Date:



Stables opposite Mumford Cottage, Swan Street – Without planning permission, the 
change of use of part of the land for the stationing of a caravan for use for residential 
purposes, and operational development comprising the erection of an extension to the 
caravan used as a living area.  Public Enquiry will be held on 6th December at the Civic 
Centre

 
c)
Highways & Footpaths – nothing to report


d)
Open Spaces – 



i)  Clerk reported that she had met with the Pond Warden who had advised taking out trees 
on the south side of the pond to let in more light and to take out the dead wood from the 
pond itself.  The Pond is dry whereas the pond adjacent to it is fairly full. She also 
suggested creating a wood pile within the fenced area from wood cut out/down.  She 
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reminded me that connectivity is important, animals should be able to move easily 
between habitats.  Agreed that a decision should be made at the next meeting.



ii)  Clerk reported that a firework had been lit and left on Coronation Field.  The turf had 
been cut out to bed in the firework and left to the side.  The gate post and latch to the Field 
has also been damaged by someone trying to force it open.  The Community Warden had 
been informed and would inform the Police.

e)
Cemetery 


i)  Clerk reported that although grave no. G89 had been topped up with soil further 
settlement had occurred.  This will be reported to Fuggles.


ii)  Two bins have been ordered from Glasden with the words 'Bio-degradable rubbish 
only' added to the side of the green bin at an extra cost of £7.96 plus VAT.

2363.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i)  Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom gave a short report saying that the Murder 
Mystery Evening and Craft Fair had both been successful and reminded the meeting that the 
AGM will be held on 11/11/11.  The annual 'run' will be held again next year and a quiz night 
held on 27/1/12.


ii)  Parish Forum held on 2/11/11 – The Chairman reported on this meeting.  Two main issues 
had been discussed, Localism and Planning.  It is vital that a Community Led Plan be put in place.

2364.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised

2365.
Date of next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  13th December 2011 at 7.30pm with wine and mince pies beforehand.  It was suggested that Stella & Malcolm Halmshaw be invited to this to say thank you as they leave the village at the end of the year.

2366.
Items for information: 


a)  Cllr Lewis reminded Cllrs that the Kent Men of The Trees competition report had stated that there were too many small trees round the Sports Field and that they should be thinned out. He suggested that they could be planted along the boundary with Hillview Garage on Coronation Field.  Clerk to speak to the Tree Warden.


b)  Cllr Homewood reported that the catches on the gates to the Play Area are not working.  Clerk to report this to ABC.


c)  Cllr Lewis noted that the papers submitted by KCC to the Planning Inspectorate with respect to the Village Green issue were fair.

The meeting closed at 21.45hrs

For Outlook on Oxney –  Outdoor Fitness Equipment now in place




      Half Muga should be in place shortly




      Housing Needs Survey to be distributed in January 


